
Tuesday Newsday – 5/10/16 

 
 

Dear Butterfield Families, 

 

 We have had a very musical week at school!  Our fourth, fifth, and sixth grade band and 

orchestra students visited The Young People’s Concert at the Tucson Community Center on 

Tuesday.  They had a great time and heard some amazing music.   

 

On Tuesday evening our fifth and sixth grade orchestras joined with the fifth and sixth 

grade orchestras from Degrazia Elementary to perform in concert for their parents, family, and 

friends.  The Orchestra was directed by Ms. Chapman and accompanied by Ms. Hamman.  The 

students played wonderfully and everyone enjoyed the concert.  They learned some things too! 

 

 On Thursday the fifth and sixth grade bands performed for their families and relatives.  

They are directed by Mr. Gibson.  The performance was great and everyone played their 

personal best! 

 

 Please encourage your children to continue to do their very best at school.  We want and 

need their best effort and best respectful behavior until the very end of the school year.  We 

are continuing to learn new material every day.   

 

Activities to  Keep Kids’ Brains Active in Summer 

Here are some more ideas to keep your children engaged in learning throughout the summer.   

Many of these activities link to online resources.  In most cases, however, these activities can 

be completed even by those without internet access.   

1. Create musical instruments from materials found around the house.  Enchanted 

Learning provides instructions for such musical instruments as a rattle, box guitar, 

maraca, and rain stick. 

2. Cool down by making Ice Cream in a Bag.  The simple technique produces delicious ice 

cream in about 5 minutes.  What ice cream varieties will you and your child concoct? 

3. Read aloud a selection from Candlelight Storybooks  or your own favorite myths or 

fairy tales.  Discuss the stories with your child.  Then invite your child to choose a 

favorite story, and together make a diorama depicting a pivotal moment in the tale. 

4. Print a grid of dots from Connect the Dots by Math Cats and invite your child to make 

an original tessellation. 

5. Soar into space (the space in your bedroom, kitchen, or dining room) by constructing 

Science Bob’s Balloon Rocket.  This simple science experiment using a balloon, string, 

straw, and tape, illustrates the use of air pressure to produce movement. 

 

More ideas next week! 

 

 

Patricia Abbuhl  

Butterfield Principal 
 

 

Link to the Butterfield Website 

    Bookmark it or put it on your desktop! 
 

Like the Butterfield BCAC on Facebook 

 

http://www.maranausd.org/index.aspx?NID=2875
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Butterfield-BCAC/362205863908771


Like Us On Facebook Today!      https://www.facebook.com/ButterfieldElementarySchool/  
Exciting news! The Marana Unified School District and all MUSD schools are expanding their 
communication and outreach efforts to include the use of Social Media, beginning with Facebook! 
Facebook will provide you the opportunity to hear it first and know about all of the wonderful events, 
resources, announcements, extracurricular activities, and so much more which is 
occurring in the district.  

 

 
Butterfield Events– MAY 
Check each week for new additions!! 
 
9 
BOGO Book Fair all 
week 
 
Talent Show Auditions 
2:00 to 4:00 
 
Butterfield 
Ambassadors  
2:00 to 2:45 
 

10 
Field trip 6

th
 grade San 

Diego 
 
Talent Show Auditions  
2:00 to 4:00 
 
Mad Science 
 2:00 to 3:00 
 
Last BCAC Meeting 

11 
3

rd
 grade reward Field 

Trip to Peter Piper 
Pizza 
 

12 
6

th
 grade D.E.A.R> Day 

 
Guitar Club  
2:00 to 3:00 
 
Young Rembrandts 
2:00 to 3:00 
 
Band Aids  
2:20 to 3:00 
 
PBIS Reward Day 

13 
Guitar Club to perform 
at morning assembly 
 
Student of the Month 
Lunch  
 

16 
Party for the  
Purple People  
11:45 to 12:30 

17 
Yearbook Autographs  
9:30 to  10:00 
 
Kindergarten Sprinkler 
Party 11:40 to 1:40 
 

18  
1st grade Camping 
Rotations 7:45 to 
11:45 
  
6

th
 grade Promotion 

Ceremony 8:30 to 9:00 
 
6

th
 grade water day 

and Pizza Lunch 

19  

       
Other Community Opportunities… 

 
ACTIVSTARS Outreach- Flyer  NAU Summer Reading Program-Flyer  

All Sports and Fitness Training Camps- Flyers  Tu Nidito - Flyer  

Dirtbag Baseball Skills Camp- Flyer  UofA- Fusion Summer Camp Flyer  

Marana Youth Football- Flyer  YMCA Summer Swim Lessons  

Mathnasium Summer-Flyer  YMCA Swim Lesson Registration  

MVHS- Summer Volleyball Camp- Flyer   

 

_______________________________________________________ 

May 9-13, 7:30 AM to 2:30 PM  

(Fri. til 1:30) 

If you would like to volunteer, 

please email: m.b.hagedorn@maranausd.org  

 

https://www.facebook.com/ButterfieldElementarySchool/
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49080
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49084
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49081
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49085
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49092
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49086
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49082
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49087
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49083
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49088
http://www.maranausd.org/DocumentCenter/View/49091
m.b.hagedorn@maranausd.org


 
Summer Reading Fast Facts for Parents 
 

Reading over the summer really does make a difference! 

Many students and families regard the summer break as just that – a break from     school 
and other “requirements.” However, research shows that kids who never open a book 
during their summer break fall behind in reading, while kids who do read maintain or even 
excel in their reading skills.  

 

What do researchers have to say about the importance of summer reading? 

“… the best predictor of summer loss or summer gain is whether or not a child reads during 
the summer. And the best predictor of whether a child reads is whether or not he or she has 
access to books.”  

--Allington, Richard L. and McGill-Franzen, Anne. “Bridging the Summer Reading Gap,” 
Scholastic Instructor (2003, May/June). 

“Regardless of ethnicity, socioeconomic level, or previous achievement, children who read 
four or more books over the summer fare better on reading comprehension tests in the fall 
than their peers who read one or no books over the summer.” 

--Kim, Jimmy. “Summer Reading and the Ethnic Achievement Gap,” The Journal of 
Education for Students Placed at Risk (2004). 

“Students with access to books and other reading material over the summer have a 
significantly higher level of reading achievement than those without access. In fact, students 
in our study continued to reap the benefits of summertime reading throughout the following 
school year, when they showed a 35 to 40 percent grade-level increase in reading 
achievement.” 
 
 — Allington, R. L., & McGill-Franzen, A. (2013). Summer reading: Closing the rich/poor 
reading achievement gap. New York: Teachers College Press. 
 



 

 

 



 



 



 

 



 
 

Click here for registration information and forms. http://www.maranausd.org/index.aspx?nid=370  

 

 
 

http://www.maranausd.org/index.aspx?nid=370
http://www.maranausd.org/index.aspx?nid=370

